Aspen Grove Condominium Association Board of Directors Meeting

Friday May 30, 2008

Noon


Adult Clubhouse


Northstar Rec Center

Directors present:
Bill Ireton, Tom Merrick, Jim Steeb, Bob Thornton

Director excused absent:
Liz Reagor

Others present:
Peter Miller – Camco

The meeting was called to order at 12:37 pm by President Ireton. 

The following homeowner comments were expressed:

1.  Mr. Merrick reported his dissatisfaction with the snow storage on the ski back by Booth Creek during the past winter. A conditional use permit is on file with Placer County for the resort’s parking lot snow storage areas. After discussion it was decided that the Ski Back Trail Enhancement Committee comprised of Mr. Merrick, Tony Turinsky, and Bill Hoffman would be formed and request a meeting for the end of September with Northstar General Manager Tim Silva to keep the ski back trail open and in good condition. The committee will be more proactive with the resort before, during, and after the ski season concerning the trail’s maintenance and snow removal.  

Minutes of the March 28, 2008 Board of Directors Meeting were approved. 

Mr. Ireton reported on detention pond and water runoff issues. A drainage report was requested by Placer County and prepared by SCO Engineering. Dal Hunter, a geotechnical engineer with expertise in subsurface water flows, and Earl Hagadorn, an engineer with surface water flow expertise, were each asked to review the report and prepare a two page report on the feasibility of the mitigation measures as well as attend a meeting with representatives from East West Partners, SCO Engineering, and Placer County on May 28, 2008. 

It was asked if the low flow drain pipe from the detention pond to Martis Creek  was for collection or distribution purposes. It was requested that after installation Dal Hunter’s services be engaged to monitor the area below the bio-swale for increased water. 

The Board reviewed a draft of the May financial statements prepared by Camco. It was noted that parking lot and pathway snow removal expenses were over budget by over $40,000 for the year. It was recommended that in the next fiscal year parking lot snow removal be budgeted at $30,000 and pathways be budgeted at $100,000. In reviewing the accounts receivable summary report it was noted that two homeowners were delinquent in their monthly assessment payments by over 90 days. After discussion it was moved, seconded, and passed for Mr. Miller to contact the owners and inform them that unless the accounts are brought current by June 15th or payment plans are submitted for Board review the accounts will be turned over to ALS for collection. (The owners made payment in June and brought the accounts current).

After discussion it was moved, seconded, and passed to approve a reserve study proposal  from SBI, LLC.  Mr. Miller will contact Tom Douma and make arrangements for the study to be completed this summer. The study will be used in preparing the fiscal 2008/2008 budget. 

Mr. Thornton reported on a corporate note investment with a guaranteed return on investment. On September 1, 2008 a disclosure required by the SEC will be published. Consideration of the investment for the reserve fund portfolio will be an agenda item at the next meeting. Mr. Thornton will provide more information on the investment to the Board at the next meeting.   

Mr. Miller reported on the following spring/summer/fall maintenance items:

1. Spring cleaning of grounds and common area interior areas has been done by the Camco maintenance crew

2. Parking lot sweeping has been done by the Robert Sutton Co. 

3. Exterior window washing is being done by Quality Window Cleaning. 

4. Siding staining of selected areas of units 3001-3051 is being done by Sierra Paint & Chemical. 

5. Entry deck and rear deck light fixture installation is being done by the Camco maintenance crew. 

6. Rock-lined swale debris clean out will be done by the Camco maintenance crew. 

7. Removal of landscaping at 3047 after May 1st  was done by the Camco maintenance crew. Rocks were relocated to the swale area at the entrance to Aspen Grove. 

The following site and building Improvements were addressed:

1. Bids for removal of certain sections of the parking lots and an asphalt overlay of the parking lots will be requested from Atlas Contractors and Advanced Asphalt for review by the Board at the next meeting. Work will be phased with removal of the sections occurring during the summer and asphalt work being done in the fall to coincide with dumpster enclosure construction.  

2. Construction of the parking lot stairway and asphalt pathway to 3145-3156 and 3157-3168 has been put out to bid with Doc Gelso Construction and Ruppert Inc. The bids will be presented together to the board.

3. Mr. Merrick and Mr. Miller recently met with Mike Mason of MWA Architecture regarding plans for dumpster enclosures. The construction is to be done by Cotton Construction. 

4. Mr. Thornton and Mr. Miller are working on a pathway lighting upgrade plan. Rex Moore Electrical Contractors and Aegis Electrical have been contacted to provide fixture recommendations and cost estimates. 

5. In discussion of dual pane windows and changing the buildings color scheme it was decided to engage the services of an architectural firm as a “colorist” to provide dual pane window brand and building base, trim, and sash color recommendations. Mr. Miller will contact Gaunt-Zimmer for these services. The architect’s recommendations will be presented to the Board at the next meeting. It was decided that wood window recommendations would be allowed as long as the window frame is not over 75% wider that the current Blomberg window frame.

6. In discussion of landscaping it was requested that Mr. Miller obtain a proposal from a landscape architect specializing in mountain environments for the Board to review at the next meeting. 

A forest fuel reduction letter from NFD Forester Joe Barron was reviewed. After discussion it was moved, seconded, and passed to approve the expenditure of $3,000 for fuels reduction services to be provided by the labor crew of Jorge Benuto. 

A request from Northstar Public Safety for bus pick up during the Tour de Nez bicycle race was reviewed. After discussion the request was approved on the condition that the Association is provided with insurance coverage by the organizer for property damage and personal injuries that might occur as a result of pedestrian traffic being routed through Aspen Grove.

Parking passes for Northstar Fire Department shift workers this summer have been requested by Chief Mark Shadowens. After discussion the request was approved. Mr. Miller will issue passes to the Chief. 

The next meeting was set for noon August 1, 2008 at the Rec Center Adult Clubhouse. 

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 3:20 pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Peter Miller

Property Manager
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